ATCEUC grew bigger last April. In Bucharest
we welcomed on-board BHATCU from Bosnia and
Herzegovina and ACV/Transcom CSC/Transcom from
Belgium. The more the merrier, hence the big smiles!

For comments, opinions and suggestions
regarding this Newsletter please send an email to

board@atceuc.org

More challenges ahead

Dear members and colleagues,

After our meeting in Bucharest last April the EB
intensified work in preparation for the Performance
Plans for RP2 with the aim to assist ATCEUC members.
In this context, we organized an ad hoc workshop in
collaboration with the PRB Chairman Peter Griffiths,
available to all ATCEUC members. It was held on July
1* and was attended by more than 30 representatives
on behalf of 17 unions members of ATCEUC. At the
workshop Mr Griffiths invited ATCEUC unions to
express openly their concerns regarding the submitted
Performance Plans during a meeting to be held on 3
September with state representatives. More details for
planning purposes on this meeting will be disseminated
as they become available.

The Performance Plans were prepared both at national
and at FAB level and delivered to the European
Commission in June for evaluation. However, in many
countries there was no prior consultation with national
stakeholders, including ATM staff representatives. We
are one of the pillars of the Single European Sky but we
were openly ignored. This was brought to the attention
of the EU social dialogue bodies as a clear violation of
the EU legislation. We expect from the PRB Chairman
to take action against the responsible state authorities,
as he declared and promised during the ATCEUC
Committee Meeting in Malta in October 2013.

In the second half of 2014 the new Single European
Sky legislation SES2+ remains a priority in the agenda
of the lItalian presidency. It is of vital importance to
ATCEUC members to intensify lobbying governments
and ministries at state level, to show them that SES2+
serves only the profit interests of airlines, at the
expense of valuable economic resources necessary to
continue to guarantee safety and efficiency in ATM all
over Europe.

At the same time we are looking into ways to improve
the structure and organization within ATCEUC to enable
us to better manage our limited resources and to
provide better representation of our members in the
Executive Board and the Committee Meeting.

During the Bucharest Meeting the need to amend again
the Statutes, Rules and Standing Orders and Financial
Rules of ATCEUC became evident, especially
concerning the representation of unions from the same
country, voting rights and financial transparency. A
working group was established to study and propose
changes to reform ATCEUC in order to enable all of us
to face the challenges ahead with confidence and
efficiency.




The next Committee Meeting will be held in Sarajevo on
1-3 October 2014. Note that again the meeting will last
for three days and will end by 13:00 on Friday.




